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The purpose of this Addendum is to share responses to several additional questions 

received after the pre-bid meeting on August 7, 2019, as follows: 

 

Question: Will building permits with City of San Diego be required for EV 

installations? And do we include that cost onto our bid? 

 

Answer: Yes, building permits will be required. Please break out the cost to obtain 

the permits as a separate line item in your proposal.  

 

 

Question: If so, if we suspect there is a great chance that City will require 

reconfiguration of the EVCS installations namely due to today’s ADA 

requirements for EVCS, do we also include the cost of that work onto our 

proposal? 

 

Answer: Yes, please add the cost for ADA compliance as a separate line item in 

your proposal. 

 

 

Question: If we do, at that point how do we know we are bidding on the same 

work as the other bidders; or if our bid price is higher for accounting these items, 

how would USD take measures to ensure fair and equal bidding? 

 

Answer: All vendors are required to add “building permits” and “ADA 

compliance” as a separate line item in their cost proposal. 

 


